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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 14, 2017
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, February 14, 2017 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.  Also attending was Auditor January Roush, Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel, County Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Jon Haulk, Highway Department; Brent Roberts, BF&S; Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance; Josh Hughett, Martin County Journal and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of January 31, 2017 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
The Commissioners signed the HWC Engineering Memorandum of Agreement to develop an Asset Management Plan for the Highway Department.  Their bid was approved at a previous meeting.  

President George gave the January Veteran Service Officer Report and the Tourism Report.  

Auditor Roush explained the need for a county government website.  The website would be designed by Michael McNabb, ME Web Design and Screen Printing.  The website would be designed after Daviess County’s.   The initial setup fee would be $1,500 with $120/year thereafter for hosting fees.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the county website project.  President George made the second.  Commissioner Boyd abstained due to conflict of interest.  
Auditor Roush and Deputy Auditor Bobbie Abel presented the TimeClock Plus v7.  TimeClock Plus v7 is software that would eliminate the current paper voucher system currently used by all departments to turn in bi-weekly payroll.  The system would interface with the current software program and keep track of each employee’s compensation, vacation and personal time.  Deputy Auditor Abel presented many pro’s for the new system including reduced risk of errors, higher speed performance, time saver and less travel time for all departments.  The initial cost of the software would be $12,729 which includes the software licenses, hosting services and training.  Annual maintenance/support and hosting services would be $5,508.  The Commissioners agreed to take it under advisement and discuss at the next meeting.  
Commissioner Boyd made a motion to appoint Kenneth Macy to the Shoals Public Library Board.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, participated in the Safe Community Event held over the weekend.  They partnered with SOAR in handing out children’s books.  Director Collins also acknowledged Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, for his work in providing programs that educate and train citizens and veterans for better work opportunities.  
Tim Kinder, Martin County Alliance, advised the Commissioners the programs that Director Collins mentioned was in reference to the Workforce Development Grant. 
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule and an updated financial report.  He also updated the Commissioners on several repairs.  The approaches to the bridge on Sherfick School Road are complete.  Bridge #12 is set to close March 24, 2017 for a minimum of 2 months.  
President George advised his fellow Commissioners of a request made by Sheriff Travis Roush.   Sheriff Roush requested that the Sheriff’s Department be given the front two parking spaces in front of the Courthouse instead of on the side.  The Commissioners discussed and decided to table until Sheriff Roush was present to answer questions.  
A discussion transpired on the need for parking. 

Auditor Roush advised the Commissioners of an employee who is in need of comp time payout.  The Commissioners agreed to pay him time owed.  Auditor Roush will submit an Additional Appropriation for the amount needed.   
Auditor Roush updated the Commissioners on intentions to renovate the Commissioners Room.  She is receiving quotes to strip the wallpaper and paint and also replace the flooring.  President George would like a u-shaped table with ample room for the Council.  

President George gave an update on the emergency lighting project.  

All County Offices will be closed Monday, February 20, 2017 for President’s Day.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:22pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, February 28, 2017 at 5:30pm.  
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